Ligonier Township Supervisors Special Meeting January 6, 2014

The supervisors of Ligonier Township met in special session at 9:25 am with all three Supervisors present: Chairman Paul Knupp, Timothy R. Komar and Scott Matson. The advertised purpose of the meeting was to address a subdivision request by Scott and Michelle Knupp.

The applicant is requesting final subdivision approval for a two lot subdivision, to include Lot 1 of 38.93 acres and Lot 1A of 10.18 acres, totaling 49.11 acres. The property is located on the westerly side of Orme Road, and one mile north of its intersection with State Route 30. The property is zoned CD Conservation.

Joe Davis explained that the urgency of having this plan approved was so that the potential property buyer would not lose their financing on this property.

A motion was made by Timothy Komar and seconded by Scott Matson to approve their request to subdivide their property on Orme Road. Motion carried.

There being no further advertised business, a motion was made by Timothy Komar and seconded by Scott Matson to adjourn at 9:26 am.

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara L. Hollick Assistant Secretary